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I. INTRODUCTION


General Assembly Resolution AG/RES. 1873 (XXXII-O/02), entitled “Career Service” adopted in 2002, in Barbados, requires every candidate for a continuing contract in the General Secretariat to pass language proficiency exams "in at least two of the following languages:  English, French, Portuguese, and Spanish" (Article 19 a. iii. of the General Standards that Govern the functioning of the General Secretariat).
General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 1974 (XXXIII-O/03), adopted in 2003, in Chile, instructed the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs: 
"to examine the application of the provisions of Article 19 a. iii. of Chapter III of the amended text of the General Standards on the language proficiency requirement, to determine the advisability of applying it to lower level general services posts away from Headquarters."
II.
PROCEEDINGS

Accordingly, the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs examined this matter at its informal meeting held on November 5, 2003 and requested the General Secretariat to inform delegations on the origin of the said Article 19 and of the advantages and disadvantages of amending it.

During the discussion on this matter, various delegations agreed that the application of the Article could be eased or relaxed for certain categories of contracts, in particular for lower level general service staff.  The Committee requested that the General Secretariat prepare a redraft of Article 19 a. iii. to reflect the Committee's decision, for consideration at the next meeting. 
The text of the redrafted article, duly prepared by the General Secretariat, was included by the Chair in a draft resolution entitled “Amendment of Article 19 a. iii. of the General Standards on the Language Proficiency Requirement for Continuing Contract Eligibility” (CP/CAAP-2680/03) presented to the Committee at its formal meeting held on November 13, 2003. The Committee considered the draft resolution and approved it with an amendment proposed by the Delegation of Canada. The Committee agreed to submit the draft resolution to the Permanent Council at its next meeting for its consideration and adoption.

III.
CONCLUSIONS

The Chair is honored to present to the Permanent Council for its consideration and adoption, the said draft resolution contained in document CP/CAAP-2680/03 rev. 1, through which the Council would agree to recommend to the General Assembly that, at its next regular session, it amend Article 19 a. iii. of the General Standards to Govern the Functioning of the General Secretariat in the terms specified in the draft resolution.  

The Committee has also agreed that in order to facilitate the General Assembly's decision to that effect, to include a corresponding paragraph in the draft resolution on the 2005 program-budget, which will be duly submitted for consideration and adoption.

November 26, 2003

Ellsworth I. A. John

Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Saint Vincent and the Grenadines

Chair, Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs
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